
ORDER NO. 09-272

ENTERED 07/15/09

BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

OF OREGON

UM 1429

In the Matter of

PACIFICORP, dba PACIFIC POWER,

Request for Approval of Draft 2009R
Request for Proposals for New Renewable
Resources.

ORDER

DISPOSITION: STAFF RECOMMENDATION APPROVED AS
MODIFIED

On April 28, 2009, PacifiCorp, dba Pacific Power (Pacific Power), filed an
application with the Public Utility Commission of Oregon (Commission) to open a docket for
the approval of a solicitation process for new renewable resources (2009R RFP) and to appoint
Boston Pacific Company as the independent evaluator for the 2009R RFP. On May 22, 2009,
the Commission approved Pacific Power’s request in Order No. 09-181.

On June 5, 2009, Pacific Power filed a request for approval of its 2009 RFP for
new renewable resources. Pacific Power updated that RFP on June 11, 2009. A description of
the filing and its procedural history is contained in the Staff Report, attached as Appendix A,
and incorporated by reference.

At its Public Meeting on July 7, 2009, the Commission approved Pacific
Power’s proposed 2009R RFP subject to the conditions recommended by Staff in
Appendix A. In addition, the Commission conditioned its approval on PacifiCorp’s
agreement that Boston Pacific Company continue to serve as independent evaluator
through the end of the contract negotiation stages for both the 2009R RFP and Pacific
Power’s 2008R-1 RFP (currently docketed as UM 1368). 

 


















































































































































